

Week 1 Info

Everything is electronic this year at:

https://Pack59Den6.org/

The Webelo Rank is a bit more advanced than previous levels and will require the Scout to do work on their own or with their families, especially if you miss a meeting. Details are available at the link above or the QR code to the right.

Dues

Dues this year will be \$200. This is a rolling enrollment (good for 365 days from last payment, not at start of the year). More information to follow from our Treasurer. DO NOT PAY VIA COUNCIL LINK ONLINE!

Popcorn Fundraiser

Popcorn sales have officially begun. You can have your Scout sell now and can sign up for staffing slots. This is all done in the Trails End website/app (https://trails-end.com). When signing up, you will create an account on the Trails End website. Enter that you are: Garden State Council and Pinelands district and Pack 4059. This should create a sign up code of Q8VYD. Now you have an account that benefits the Pack and you can sell at shifts using the app. However, if you want your scout to get credit for online purchases, there is a Scout Code you will need to give others so your scout gets full credit from online purchases. All of this information is on our microsite as well under "Popcorn."

Calendar

Our den will meet 1st and 3rd Wednesdays of the month for Den meetings and generally 3rd Fri for Pack meetings.

If you need to contact the den leader, **Chris**, please text 609-792-5029.

Our Pack Calendar is available on our microsite as an embedded monthly calendar as well as ICS files to subscribe to for your personal phone calendar for both the Pack and the Den.

Adventures

Like last year, our first Adventure is <u>Bobcat</u> because as of 2024 this is no longer a rank but an Adventure that must be earned every year. Please work with your Scout to ensure they remember the Scout Law, Oath, Motto, salute, and handshake.

Another mandatory Adventure is My Family. That should be completed by the Scout's family. Please see subsequent page for that take home assignment. The ideal times to complete this is Thanksgiving time or within an important part of your faith's calendar. However, it is due in May. If you lose the paper, you can always see the requirements on the top link/QR code or contact me.

Help Required

All Scout Committee positions will be vacated in **6 months** or sooner. This is because they are staffed by parents or guardians of Scouts who will rank out of Cub Scouts and into Scouts BSA this year or next. These positions need to be backfilled or Pack 59 will cease to function and dissolve.